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Vergaras’ News from Salta
16 September 2009
Dear Friends 

After a long and very cold winter Salta’s weather is gradually warming up.   Last week we were faced with the unusual temperature of 32 Celsius.  However, the mountains look beautiful despite the very dry weather during this time of the year

[image: image4.jpg]



We are happy that Flavia and her husband are working full time serving our Lord with “Latin Link”.  But otherwise this year has been quite hard, as we tried to “keep several plates balancing on top of sticks” because  every church has become more and more complicated due to the lack of  pastors and people; and also life in Argentina after the crisis is like living every day on the edge of a cliff. Most people are working over 12 hours every day, trying to save money in case there is a further crisis, and the cost of living has become very high. Years ago we thought that a crisis like this would never return but now we are again struggling with re-emerging inflation.  
A few days ago we went with Hans to talk with Bishop Greg about the future - crucial for me because it’s impossible to keep working while exhausted and facing so many uncertainties.

1. We spent time in prayer trying to find God’s purpose, and then decided -

2. That St Andrew’s will be a pro-cathedral church with me as archdeacon in charge and with Hans as Warden; this will be a link for all the churches.

3. The Urban area will be under the care of the southern diocese and ministers from the south will be helping us.

4. We will start training new ministers aiming to ordain them in the coming year.

5. Finally, we (Techy and I) will take a sabbatical next year after Easter to recover from our tiredness, and we will spend three months in Rydal Hall (Retreat & Holiday Centre for the Diocese of Carlisle), as well as visiting churches and friends

Please pray for every detail because theory is one thing and effectively helping churches with problems is another altogether.

To sum up, our work and ministry has involved at least four churches:
A. ST ANDREW’S takes most of my time, but the news here is excellent because this church is growing and we have several programmes running.  

1. The youngsters at the university are working hard mainly using “Youth Encounter” but we have now also started an evangelistic programme at the university.
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2. The Bible study cell for men. Every Wednesday we have a meeting with men, with two aims: to socialize and also to share some issues about our role as Christians in our society.  At present, we are studying Matthew and topics about the many problems for men in our society, especially the lack of commitment.
 3. The work in Grand Bourg led by my wife with very poor ladies. They are quite committed and now this cell, due to multiplication, has divided in two

B  A new beginning in TUCUMAN
Two years since Eliseo left the church, we should be focusing on how to rebuild a church that was wonderfully evangelistic. But it was dependant on missionaries and could not raise sufficient financial resources by itself. (Dependency is a terrible illness all over the diocese and if we remember, it is one of the key issues to be tackled in order to be a growing, healthy church.)   Anyway, many people left the church for various reasons, but above all because there wasn’t a clear leader to take over and to encourage them when they were facing difficulties.  The result - a teenager church, immature and not ready to face hard circumstances, and also a lack of commitment. 
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An old building belonging to the church in Tucumán is in the process of being rebuilt; the purpose of the new room was to replace the ICTUS centre for university students but it remains unfinished.  At the back (in the photo) is the house for the new couple coming to join us next October.

Hans Breekveldt is visiting the church every first Sunday to preach and to train the council.  We are training the people to give.  So seven leaders are working as a team, Roberto, Hector, Mirta, Paola, Claudia, Graciela with Oscar Marecos working with students and trying to develop a new Anglican movement at the university.

This group and also other people like Pepe are working hard trying to keep the church going.  On our last visit we had a barbecue as a farewell to Lorena. She is going to Juarez after several years studying in Tucumán.  It was such a wonderful time, mainly sharing as a community a God that for a long time we didn’t have.  The services are better now and enthusiasm is coming back!
Anyway this year was really difficult in Tucumán; sometimes the outlook was dark because the people were very disheartened by the lack of a minister to help in the midst of a depressed situation; for me it was like pushing a big lorry. The good news is that a couple is coming for a year and a half to help us there; pray that they might be touched and keen to be involved in this church so might stay for a longer time

C.  The Church in JUJUY is perhaps the one facing the most difficult situation; for a long time we have been helping a single mother and a group of youngsters, in a personal ministry, but most of them have now moved to other better organized churches; the worst of it is that I wasn’t able to live there to give the pastoral care that they want and need. So now we just have a cell prayer group seeking the way forward

D.   San  Pedro de JUJUY: in this town of about 100.000 people   we started a church that WAS QUITE SUCCESSFUL DURING THE 80s  but  now only 10 people are left.  This was another challenge, and “Prince of Peace” (the church in our neighbourhood) was helping me.   Please pray for this church, and that we can find a couple who can help in Jujuy and here. 

O.K I would like to finish by saying: remember Nick Drayson in your prayers; his reintegration into the Dioceses could be difficult. . His Ordination and Installation as bishop, “mainly” for the rural area, will be on the 24th of October.

You are always in our prayers and we hope to see you again soon. 

The verse God gave me during this winter for our churches comes from Isaiah 44: 1-5

The river that comes from the throne will water our churches!!
With love Hugo y Techy
Techy and Flavia at the top of San Bernard Mountain weeks ago 




















